
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 13th October 2023   No. 130 

 

‘For the Lord is good; his steadfast love endures forever, 
    and his faithfulness to all generations.’  Psalm 100 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
We were delighted to welcome a good number of parents, grandparents and friends to our first church service of the year, our Harvest Festival.  
As always, the girls sang and played beautifully, and the readings were given by Form VI, with prayers written by Form II.  The theme was ‘Giving 
Thanks’, an opportunity to pause and reflect on all the blessings we have and the need to share what we have with others.  We were so grateful 
to everyone who contributed to the contents of the brown envelopes, which swelled the coffers of the collection in aid of Winston’s Wish, a child 
bereavement charity.  Together with the collection by parents and our Just Giving page, the amazing total of £1450.  If anyone else wishes to 
donate, please do so via the JustGiving page here.  This was matched by the simply amazing amount of food brought in by parents, which after 
the service was taken to the Harpenden Food Bank, which was deeply appreciated by all at the Salvation Army when I dropped the food off 
afterwards.  My grateful thanks to all of you for your very generous and unstinting support. 
 
Shoeboxes 
A reminder to pack your shoeboxes over half term, in aid of the Rotary Club.  Thank you. 
 
Winter Clothing Appeal 
A great opportunity to clear out quality, clean clothing you no longer need for your children!  All details 
previously sent out. 
 
Poppies 
On our return, we will be selling poppies in aid of the Royal British Legion, who do such great work supporting ex-service personnel and their 
families who have been affected by conflict. 
 
Open Morning 
A letter is being sent out today asking for support at our next Open Morning, which is the first Saturday after Half Term.  We would really 
appreciate as many girls as possible attending from Form I and above.  The link for signing up is here (also available on the letter). 
 
Poetry 
On the next page, please see some of the winning poetry performed in the recent National Poetry Competition assembly. 
 

Bring & Buy Christmas Jumper Sale * Friday 10th November / 3-4pm * Next to the Friday treats stall * In aid of FOSH 

Please donate any festive jumpers/T-shirts in advance - and come and buy one ahead of the Christmas jumper day on Friday 17th November!  

Kindly place donations in the box outside (under the awning) from Monday 30th October.   

For more info, contact Michelle Regent / 07947 521 216 

 
Half Term Activities 
Please see link here from Muddy Stilettos for family fun over the next couple of weeks.  
 
Competitions 
Please see details of two competitions on the following pages for Christmas cards and a 
photography challenge from our Art teacher, Mrs Fairbairn. 
 
Communications 
Following recent feedback and in a desire to always improve our service, we will be sending more communication out via our Engage Portal.  You 
will still receive an email, but all correspondence will then be available via the Engage App, which is available in the usual way on a smartphone 
or on your desktop.  I trust this will make it more efficient in keeping all St Hilda’s correspondence in one place.  We are also looking into further 
ways of reducing the number of separate messages. 
 
Wishing all of you a very happy Half Term.  I look forward to seeing everyone on Monday, 30th October. 
 
With best wishes 
Dan Sayers 
Headmaster 
 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/st-hildas-school-harpenden-ltd-1695648271371
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdN0P8hpHFr2X8YJDsLghLTAQZd-p93QS_LySKklLwrEhw0BA/viewform
https://herts.muddystilettos.co.uk/things-to-do/for-kids/october-half-term-2023/


NATIONAL POETRY WINNING ENTRIES 
The girls wrote their own poems as well as performing many others.  The national theme 

this year was ‘refuge’, and the girls wrote moving poems on this emotive subject. 
 
Find a New Home by Sienna, Form V 
Down in the city 
Sleeping on the streets 
Sitting in a puddle it’s very hard to sleep 
Nobody here to hug me 
Nobody here to kiss me on the cheek 
Nobody here to tuck me up to sleep 
It’s hard down here all alone 
I miss my family, I miss my home 
I wish I had my teddy bear 
I wish someone had some food to share 
Enough… it’s time to be brave 
It’s time to be strong 
Time to show I belong 
So here I go, head-up I pray 
That today will be the day … I find a new home. 

 
Zara by Saniya, Form III 
I travelled from a faraway land, 
Where I always played, 
And held my best friend’s hand, 
How I wish, I could’ve stayed. 
  
Then suddenly, one day school closed! 
My best friend was no where to be seen, 
I could still hear the merry sound; of her laughter 
The war had torn us apart. 
  
My family had to flee, 
Hide, so we could be free, 
I felt so unsure, 
As we travelled across the shores. 
  
Now, here I am amongst my new friends, 
A second chance to live, and be a child again, 
Leaving the war behind, as I tell them … 
I travelled from a faraway land. 
 
A Snail Takes Refuge by Betsy  
A snail creeps towards its destination 
But soon it sighs in sheer desperation 
A shadow looms – yes, danger’s near 
Their cruel intentions crystal clear 
  
Panic pumps through its terrified heart 
But keeping safe is a delicate art 
Its mind searches for an idea 
But the solution is right here 
  
The snail curls into its glistening shell 
But you and I know this doesn’t end well 
The weapon lowers to the floor 
Oh tiny snail you’re safe no more! 
CRRRRUNCH!! 
From the ruins erupts a tiny wail 
…not such good refuge little snail. 

 



 



 



 

 



 
 


